

Our Ref: 200465/F3

Direct Line: 01253 477477

Email: FOI@blackpool.gov.uk

Date: 23 June 2020

Mr Peter Roberts
request-66733800b7d049@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Roberts

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST

I am writing to confirm that we have now completed our search for the information you requested on 27.05.2020.

A copy of the information that you requested is shown below.

Please direct me to the Minutes of the Council Meeting where this matter was decided as reported in the Blackpool Gazette, in particular all discussions relating to concerns about adverse effects on Resident's health and wildlife.

There are no specific council meeting minutes where 5G specifically was discussed. If you can advise further regarding the meeting that the issue was discussed at or a copy of the gazette article we can check further.

However the Full Fibre Network, which is related to 5G, was discussed at the 21 January 2019 meeting of the Executive. Details of which can be found here: http://democracy.blackpool.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=135&MID=5103#Al18116

The Tourism, Economy and Communities Scrutiny Committee also discussed the network at its 9 October 2019 meeting, details of which can be found at: http://democracy.blackpool.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=364&MID=5512#Al21413

Please also direct me to details of all Public Consultations that were carried out beforehand.

Not applicable.

Please also advise me of any and all applications relating to 5g installations that have been approved or submitted for consideration to Blackpool Council along with the Public Consultations involved and the outcome of these applications.



Information Governance Team PO Box 4 Blackpool, FY1 1NA Contact T: (01253) 477 477

www.blackpool.gov.uk

Blackpool Council

All planning applications are available to view on our website. Please see link: https://www.blackpool.gov.uk/Residents/Planning-environment-and-community/Planning/Planning-applications/View-planning-applications.aspx

Please be aware that any commercial use or other use such as publication or sale may be a breach of copyright under the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988 unless you obtain the copyright holder's prior permission. Not all of the information that the Council supplies to you that is subject to copyright, will be the Council's copyright. You should seek consent from the Council or the copyright holder as appropriate. If you wish to reuse the information supplied you should contact the Council for advice on this.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request you may ask for an internal review and you should submit this in writing to: FOI Internal Review, Blackpool Council, PO Box 4, Blackpool, FY1 1NA. Your request for internal review should be submitted within 40 working days of receipt by you of this response.

If you are not happy with the outcome of the review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. You can contact the Information Commissioner at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF, (www.ico.org.uk).

If you have any queries about this letter you can contact me, or write to: FOI, PO Box 4, Blackpool, FY1 1NA, or email us at FOI@blackpool.gov.uk. Please remember to quote your reference number when you contact us.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team

